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NEW COMMISSIONER AND OFFICERS: Bob Matson’s term as commissioner expired September 1, 2007 and Tom O’Hern was elected as the new commissioner at our annual meeting. First, let me thank Bob Matson for his three years as a commissioner. During that time, he served as Secretary for the District and did a GREAT job in making sense and reporting the content of our meetings. More importantly, Bob provided great insight and wisdom to our many discussions on various subjects affecting our District. THANKS BOB! I am sure that with Tom O’Hern’s in depth experience and knowledge of our lakes, he likewise will provide much insight and guidance in the coming years. WELCOME ABOARD TOM.
You will notice from our letterhead above that we have a completely new slate of officers. Carol Vantine is now the Chair of the District Commissioners, Tom O’Hern is Treasure, Joe Errigo is Secretary, Larry Bresina is the Water Quality Chairman, Dick Hollar is Special Projects and Jeff Peterson and Doug Rouzer continue as our county and township representatives respectively.

CHAIRPERSONS CORNER—CAROL VANTINE—As I begin my new role as Chair of the Pipe Lakes P&R District, I would like to first acknowledge the many contributions Dick Hollar, my predecessor as Chair, has made to the welfare of our lakes. The Commissioners passed a resolution at our first meeting following the September 1 Annual Meeting that says it best: 

 

The Board of Commissioners of the Pipe and North Pipe Lakes Protection and Rehabilitation District, acting on behalf of the Membership, hereby commends Dick Hollar for his extraordinary leadership at the Pipe Lakes over this past decade. We acknowledge, applaud and extend a sincere thank you for Dick's vision, commitment and participation in the many critical aspects of lake management, including but not limited to:   analysis, planning and mobilizing broad public support for the establishment of the Lake Management District; serving as Chairman of the District Board from its inception until 2007; distinguished service on the Water Quality Committee; active involvement in the development of the Ten Year Strategic Plan; serving as laison with other planning associations and districts; and planning, organizing and doing more than his fair share of the heavy lifting for numerous special projects, including monitoring of lake quality, annual picnics, annual boat parades, updates of lake ownership maps, production and distribution of the newsletter, and many communications with Commissioners, members, other constituents and public officials. 
 

I will do my best to chair our Commission so that we can build on the foundation of research and monitoring with actions that will enable us to preserve and improve North Pipe Lake and Pipe Lake for generations to come. 

 

PERSONAL MESSAGE FROM DICK HOLLAR—I took over as President of the Pipe Lake Association in the spring of 1998; it was one of those jobs that nobody else wanted. Also in 1998, I started monitoring physical and chemical characteristics of our lakes sponsored by the Wisconsin Self-Help Program. I have always believed that communication is very important in any type of organization, so shortly afterwards I wrote my first newsletter. My reasons for doing this were probably somewhat selfish as it gave this newly retired engineer something to do and kept some creative juices flowing. 
However, over time, our organization started to evolve; and boy did it ever. With the help and support of many of you, we evolved from a lake association to a lake district, we progressed from two newsletters per year to six or seven, we have collected more technical data regarding our lakes and watershed area that most lake groups just dream about and we have received upwards of $80,000 in grant money for our lakes. None of this would have not been possible without you the people of the Pipe Lakes. Our group has evolved from what basically was a one-man show to the active participation of several dozen of you and the vocal support of most of you.
A year ago, I announced that I would step down as Chairman of the District in 2007. It was time; I have brought the organization as far as I can. It is time that someone else pick-up the reins and continue with the evolvement of our organization. My greatest enjoyment and reward for these past nine years has been getting to know many of you and working with you on various projects. Friendships have developed for which I will always be grateful. I will continue to work with and support the activities of our District as we move forward to enhance and protect our valuable resource—our lakes. Thanks to all of you who supported my efforts and me over the past nine years.
OWNING WATERFRONT PROERTY-A CHECKLIST—The following was taken from an article of the same name that appeared in the August 2003 issue of Agriculture/Land Use:

INTRODUCTION: As a waterfront property owner, you have a unique opportunity to serve as an environmental steward and at the same time protect your investment. By following some simple guidelines, you can add to your enjoyment of your shoreland property, increase its value and preserve it for future generations. A series of small positive actions will have significant benefits for our lakes and the environment.

IMPORTANT NOTE: There are federal, state and local laws and regulations that govern many aspects of shoreland property maintenance, including: remodeling, cutting vegetation, landscaping and building on lands within the shoreland zone (normally 1,000 feet from a lake). Implementation of these best management practices will not assure that you are in compliance with these laws and regulations. Before making any changes to your waterfront property, contact your county zoning office and local DNR office to obtain information on laws and regulations governing your property. If you do not understand the information, ask questions.

WATERFRONT MANAGEMENT PRACTICES CHECKLIST

Landscaping

· Maintain a natural landscape, i.e. keep or replenish native trees, woody plants, shrubs, wildflowers, native grasses and a ground cover of low-growing vegetation.

· Leave or maintain a buffer zone of natural vegetation.

· Plant native bulbs, perennial flowers and similar ground cover to add color.

· Consider preserving or re-creating a natural, wooded setting. You can have a wooded setting and still maintain the view of the lake. Many landowners find that trees add a scenic “frame” to the lake’s “portrait”.

· Ensure that you have appropriate storm water and erosion controls that follow the natural contours of the land and use materials and systems that promote infiltration rather than runoff.

· Limit paving sidewalks, driveways and rooftop areas-these tend to encourage erosion.

· Consider planting a rain garden, which will promote rainwater infiltration and help control runoff.

Lawn Care

· Consider smaller lawns with shrub borders or native plantings to replace the lawn area.

· Choose grass and/or groundcover that minimizes maintenance, fertilizer and pesticide application.

· Consider allowing natural vegetation to reestablish itself.

· Water infrequently but thoroughly.

· Mow only when necessary—the ideal height for healthy grass is 2.5-3 inches.

· Use non-motorized lawn mowers for small lawns.

· Leave grass clippings on the lawn.

· Avoid using fertilizers and broadleaf herbicides.

· Pull weeds by hand in small yards.

· Rake leaves as soon as possible after they fall.

Shoreland, Wildlife Habitat and Aquatic Plant Protection

· Maintain a natural shoreline.

· Preserve aquatic plants. Remove only the plants absolutely necessary for swimming or boating.

· Reestablish rooted aquatic plants.

· Use organic materials (shrubs, brush, logs, etc.) combined with plants for erosion control.

· Use riprap (specific gradations of rock along the shore) only if organic materials are not effective in controlling erosion

· Preserve or reestablish existing vegetated stream corridors.

· Ensure that there is adequate and appropriate stream bank vegetation. 

· Preserve trees, trees that have fallen in lakes, tree trunks and branches to provide protection for fish and aquatic life.

Gardens

· Locate your garden away from the shoreline.

· Plant a wide variety of plants and rotate them from year to year.

· Plant early in the season to avoid peak pest populations and remove pest infested plant material.

· Test your soil to determine nutrient needs and proper pH.

· Till or weed instead of using herbicides.

·  Remove large insects by hand.

· Avoid pesticide use.

Building and Remodeling

· Construct docks, decks, and other outdoor structures from sustainable, low-toxicity materials such as ACQ treated wood or recycled plastic composite materials.

· Maintain the existing elevation of the lot so as to not significantly change the flow of water from the land.

· Place buildings and other structures away from ravines, dry creek beds and other such waterways.

General

· Become involved with your local lake district-do something positive for your lake and meet your new neighbors in the process.

· Sweep driveways and sidewalks instead of washing down.

· Use no- or low-phosphorus detergents and use soaps and other cleaning agents carefully—never allow them to wash into a lake, stream or wetland.

· Pick up and dispose of pet waste immediately, properly and away from the water.

· Maintain sewage systems.

· Keep garden and grass clippings and leaves out of the water.

· Wash your car or truck on the grass rather than the driveway. Use a small amount of no-phosphate detergent.

· Compost yard and vegetable waste.

2007 ESTIMATED INCOME/EXPENSE & 2008 BUDGET—Attached is the 2007 Budget and the estimated year-end income and expense. Also included is the Budget for 2008 as distributed to you prior to the Annual Meeting and approved by the people in attendance at the Annual Meeting.

	INCOME
	2007 BUDGET
	2007 YTD
	2007 EST        2008 BUDGET

	 Opening Balance
	$8,400.00
	$8,759.09
	$8,759.09
	$5,996.09

	 Tax Levy
	$6,000.00
	$3,400.71
	$6,000.00
	$9,000.00

	 Picnic Income
	$750.00
	$0.00
	$750.00
	$650.00

	 Grants
	$13,125.00
	$11,213.57
	$13,890.00
	$0.00

	 Map Sales
	$600.00
	$0.00
	$200.00
	$150.00

	 TOTAL INCOME
	$28,875.00
	$23,373.37
	$29,599.09
	$15,796.09

	 EXPENSES
	
	
	
	

	 Lake Quality Initiatives
	
	
	
	

	 Lake Management Projects
	
	
	
	

	 Outer Watershed Protection Project
	$250.00
	$0.00
	$100.00
	$1,000.00

	 Shoreland Protection Cost Sharing Fund
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$3,500.00

	 Clean Boats, Clean Water Program
	$840.00
	$0.00
	$840.00
	$1,400.00

	 Consulting Fees
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$1,000.00

	 Contingency for Lake Quality Projects
	$1,080.00
	$0.00
	$500.00
	$0.00

	 Watershed-streams
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00

	 In-lake treatment familiarization
	$200.00
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00

	 Cedar Corp Project
	
	
	
	

	 Grant Application
	$1,500.00
	$1,500.00
	$1,500.00
	$1,500.00

	 Project Expense
	$17,500.00
	$2,380.80
	$16,085.00
	$0.00

	 SUBTOTAL PROJECTS
	$21,370.00
	$3,880.80
	$19,025.00
	$8,400.00

	 Lake Quality Monitoring
	
	
	
	

	 Lake monitoring program
	$600.00
	$174.70
	$600.00
	$360.00

	 Stream Samples
	$1,100.00
	$126.00
	$378.00
	$865.00

	 Nitrogen samples
	$500.00
	$62.00
	$124.00
	$0.00

	 Beach water
	$170.00
	$11.20
	$170.00
	$180.00

	 SUBTOTAL MONITORING
	$2,370.00
	$373.90
	$1,272.00
	$1,405.00

	 TOTAL LAKE QUALITY EXPENSE
	$23,740.00
	$4,254.70
	$20,297.00
	$9,805.00

	 Constituent Development
	$200.00
	
	
	

	 Boat Parade
	$75.00
	$65.98
	$66.00
	$80.00

	 Picnic
	$800.00
	$169.90
	$800.00
	$800.00

	 Conference Registration
	
	$120.00
	$120.00
	$300.00

	 Domain Registration
	
	$79.60
	$80.00
	$100.00

	 Sponsor Lake Education Events
	
	
	
	$100.00

	 Improve Newsletter and Website
	
	
	
	$200.00

	 Printing and Copies
	$250.00
	$85.24
	$200.00
	$250.00

	 Postage
	$225.00
	$201.00
	$300.00
	$250.00

	 Envelopes & Labels
	$100.00
	$39.58
	$50.00
	$100.00

	 TOTAL DEVELOPMENT EXPENSE
	$1,650.00
	$761.30
	$1,616.00
	$2,180.00

	 Miscellaneous Expenses
	
	
	
	

	 Insurance
	$850.00
	$765.00
	$765.00
	$850.00

	 Meeting Hall
	$100.00
	$0.00
	$50.00
	$100.00

	 Mileage & Telephone
	$100.00
	$0.00
	$100.00
	$100.00

	 Organization Dues
	$50.00
	$25.00
	$25.00
	$50.00

	 Beaver Trapping
	$200.00
	$0.00
	$200.00
	$200.00

	 Owner Map Update
	$600.00
	$0.00
	$450.00
	$0.00

	 Miscellaneous
	$200.00
	$55.63
	$100.00
	$500.00

	 TOTAL MISC EXPENSE
	$2,100.00
	$845.63
	$1,690.00
	$1,800.00

	 TOTAL EXPENSE
	$27,490.00
	$5,861.63
	$23,603.00
	$13,785.00

	 CARRY FORWARD TO 2008
	$1,385.00
	
	$5,996.09
	

	 ESTIMATED CARRYOVER INTO 2009
	
	
	
	$2,011.09

	 CALCULATION OF ESTIMATED TAX LEVY FOR 2008 (BASED ON 2007 ASSESSED VALUE)
	

	 2008 PROPOSED LEVY = amount required ($9000)/assessed value of district ($43,251,200) =
	0.0002080

	 THEREFORE YOUR TAX WILL EQUAL $20.80 PER $100,000 OF ASSESSED VALUE OF YOUR PROPERTY

	


